FROM THE REFLECTIONS OWNERS’ ASSOCIATION BOARD PRESIDENT:

We’re late with this first newsletter of the new year; it is because we have been busy!

Mirror Lake will began filling up Tuesday, February 27th.  The holdup has been getting the DHEC certificate, that finally came last week.

With the water flow stopped from Mirror Lake to Otter Lake the contractor can start on the Otter Lake dam.  Depending on weather, completion time for that should be not more than three weeks.  It is an unregulated dam, so there should be no DHEC holdups as continually occurred with the reconstruction of the Mirror Lake dam.

Regarding roads, as soon as the Otter Lake dam is build we will open Stoney Creek Road to traffic.  Also, as soon as the Otter Lake dam is done, we will do tree removal in anticipation of the road paving project, and then we will have a contractor repairing curbs.  At that point the paving contractor can schedule the actual repaving of all of our roads.

We had a vote earlier in February regarding whether or not to add Spectrum internet to our amenities package.  The community voted overwhelmingly in favor of adding that, as the saving for the 92 percent of residents with internet will be approximately $23 a month.  This also marked a long-sought victory in our contract negotiations with Spectrum, as after years of trying, they finally agreed to accept Twin Oaks into our contract, meaning all ROA homes will now have an internet/cable package that will save about $30 a month over what individuals paid previously.

I hope to see some of you at our next Board meeting, scheduled for the third Thursday of March, (March 15th) at 7:00 PM.  Our “Damn dam” party is still on the horizon.  We hope to be able to celebrate completion of both dams sometime in March.   Currently our target date is Saturday, March 17 so please hold that date.  Details will be sent out as soon as we get a firm date!
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